Parish of French Village
Strategic Planning Task Group 

1 June 2021 on Zoom

Minutes

Present:

David Parkes (Chair); Rev. Brieanna Andrews, Janet Champniss, Ray Mattholie, Brian Bright, Dennis Crouse, Dorothy Dauphinee, Rev. Canon Lisa Vaughn.
Opening Prayer:

Rev. Brieanna opened the meeting with a prayer.

Introductions: 
Participants introduced themselves to Rev. Canon Lisa Vaughn.
Lisa introduced herself and explained that her role is to work with churches and parishes who wish to plan and direct their future.  Some are in crisis, and some want to get involved in Mission Action Planning. Her role is to act as a sort of fishing guide, pointing us towards the fishing hole without actually holding a rod.
General Discussion
Lisa led a general discussion about strategic planning, beginning with six of the seven points raised at our meeting in early May. They were:
1. We need to involve the whole congregation, and perhaps others from the larger local community in our discussions.

2. We need to move beyond issues of governance and into issues of mission.

3. We already have active groups who serve the congregation and the larger community. We should build on that base. 

4. We need to involve everyone in a discussion about “why we exist”, our greater Vision and Mission.

5. We need to focus on growing our presence in the community rather than increasing the number of people in the pews on a Sunday. 

6. We need to set up a workshop involving many more people, working in groups or “rooms”, to conduct a SWOT analysis (Strengths, Weaknesses, Opportunities and Threats).

Participants explained that our previous work on a restructuring committee had addressed the issue of working together as one parish, rather than as four separate churches and had agreed to continue sharing parish costs in the current manner. Mostly our discussions had been guided by the canons. 
Brieanna described the Values exercise that she led in the fall of 2019 and for which she presented the findings to AGMS in 2020. She listed the values that parishioners had generally agreed upon as important. 
Lisa suggested we may wish to update our Vision and Mission noting that the Mission defines our identity, and the Vision should be what we focus on for the next three or four years. She suggested that the Diocese of Niagara had developed an exemplary Mission Action Plan. 
Participants agreed that our four churches are well known in and supported by the communities in which they sit. For example, the Save the Bells campaign for St. George’s was supported by people from around the Bay. Dennis reminded us that all the churches have small groups that reach out into the community; e.g Messy Church and the Soup Servants. 

Lisa noted that or strategic plan should have between six and eight SMART goals (Specific, Measurable, Achievable, Realistic, and Timely), that not all churches may have the same goals and that not everyone has to agree to every goal. 
She also discussed the need to dialogue with the communities around the four churches to lay the groundwork for our discussions. We should discover how our congregations got started, the demographics of St. Margaret’s Bay and how are they changing, the reasons people attend our churches, what resources we have to share (inventory). Lisa noted that she has many resources to share in support of this endeavour. 
We should bring that feedback to our large group discussions and work with smaller groups later. We must remember that we already have many small groups (ACW, Men’s Breakfast, etc) who may wish to discuss issues among themselves and bring their consensus results to larger meetings as appropriate. Ray led a discussion about the future use of the Zoom platform which may turn out to be invaluable in creating small groups in “breakout rooms”. 

Lisa reminded us of the opportunities which stem from a SWOT analysis, while recognising that not everyone is comfortable discussing weaknesses and threats. 

The meeting ended with a general agreement that we should be ready to present our findings at the next Parish AGM. 
Date and Time of Next Meeting
A brief synopsis of the meeting will be presented at the next Parish Council meeting (June 8), at which time we will set the date for the next meeting of the task group. 
Closing:

Having addressed all the items Lisa wished to discuss, the meeting was closed with the saying of the Grace. 
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